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CALL TO ORDER 

SELECT BOARD MEETING 

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 16, 2021 

Remote Meeting 

8:00 AM 

A meeting of the Select Board was called to order by Chair Adam Dash. Vice Chair Roy Epstein and 

Select Board member Mark Paolillo were present, along with Town Administrator Patrice Garvin, 

Director of Information Technology Dave Petto, Director of Facilities David Blazon, Police Chief James 

Macisaac, Director of Public Works Jay Marcotte, Town Clerk Ellen Cushman, Director of Health 

Department Wesley Chin, Director of Council on Aging Nava Niv-Vogel, and Town Accountant Glen 

Castro. 

Dash said they will not be taking public comments during this meeting. 

ACTION BY CONSENT 

BUDGET MEETINGS 

Information Technology- David Petto 

Petto said he wants to add a part-time management assistant to his staff this year. He lost one 

employee to retirement and another employee left for another job. He said he would like to hire a 16-

hour assistant to help pay bills, research computer hardware and place orders. He said his focus in FY23 

is on cyber security. 

Petto said that he has added security software for cyber security. He said it's hard to monitor manually 

so he has added automation. The other line increase is for the telephone project that they lost time on 

due to COVID. His plan is to move to hosted voice telephone service which would be off premises on a 

subscription basis. He said the Town's fire wall is being attacked by hundreds of attacks every hour and 

his staff works tirelessly to keep up with this challenge. 

Epstein commented that the telephone system frequently requires extensive work. Petto said that is 

because it's on premise and the ultimate goal is to move onto the cloud. Once they get it in place, he 

hopes there would be only maintenance costs. Petto said the build out of the network infrastructure is 

also underway. Epstein asked whether ARPA money can be used for network updates. Patrice said she 

will put it through the auditor to determine its eligibility. 

Paolillo asked what% of budget is spent on cyber security? Petto said right now 25% of his budget is in 

cyber security. He has meetings with cyber risk management organizations and he is always 

researching best practices and Belmont is far ahead of other communities. He has a lot of draft policies 

that he needs to finalize. He said he currently doesn't have the staff to assist if there is an issue with an 

attack. Also he wants to enhance Artificial Intelligence capabilities to scan e-mails to avert ransomware 

attacks. The average cost of ransomware mitigation is $2M. 
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